08/05/2020 Death of Tom Evans
Tom Evans (Tom Peed)

It is my sad duty to report that club member and fellow Chess player Tom Evans
(Known to everyone as '0Old Tom' to distinguish from young Thomas) passed away at
12.00 on Sunday 3rd May 2020. Having fallen in the house he was in hospital having had
a successful hip operation, but contracted Covid 19 and became another victim of this
awful disease. he would have been 84 next month Tom was a good 10-pin bowler as
well and played for our team at Acocks Green bowl. He maintained a very good
technique even into his eighties and scores around 180-190 per game were the norm.

It was while playing his beloved Bowling Tom at the age of 65 re kindled his passion for
chess 40 years after first playing for Lucas, by joining the Westminster Chess club who
were also using the Acocks Green Bowling venue before moving on to play for Mutual
Circle then Olton.

Tom's chess strength lay mainly in the openings with a good repertoire of tricks and
traps. as well as entertaining chess Puzzles....His chess was always exciting if not
entirely accurate as were many of the stories and anecdotes he would reel off with
considerable ease considering his age and health.



In his younger days Tom was a Sports Argus Darts team player going back to the sixties
and a mean snooker player competing in CIU national events. The pictures he showed
me suggested he cut a suave figure as a young man. He and his brother practised darts
by throwing six inch nails at a board in the back yard. Several Argus cuttings show that



he was in the news regularly playing for this prestigious team. Tom was also a keen
collector of Comic Annuals and especially Rupert Bear of which he had many going back
to 1936. He had a good correspondence with the bears artist Alfred Bestall. Although
Tom only played for Olton for a few years, the chess club will not be the same again and
Tom will be sadly missed.

Richard Reynolds, Olton Chess Club, with input from Alan Woollaston



